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PETITION TO UNDERTAKE INSIGNICANT CHANGE IN 
THE PROJECT RELATING TO REPLACING A PORTION 

OF THE WATER: PIPELINE SUPPORTS 

ELK HILLS POWER PLANT 

1.0 INTRODUCTION 

Elk Hills Power, LLC (Elk Hills) is submitting this request to undertake 

replacement of 20 the supports underlying the water pipeline which delivers water to the 

project from the West Kern Water District. Cooling and process water is conveyed by 

this 16" pipeline from a pump station east of the Elk Hills oil field property to the power 

plant site. The pipeline, owned by West Kern Water District, is about 10 miles long and 

is primarily located within a pipeline right-of-way owned by Occidental of Elk Hills. An 

easement was granted to Elk Hills by Occidental of Elk Hills within this pipeline corridor 

during development of the Elks Hills Power Plant project. 

2.0 DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED MODIFICATION (Sec. 1769(a)(l)(A)) 

Elk Hills needs to replace 20 supports underlying approximately 1000 feet of the 

existing 10 mile water line. Some of these supports have slipped and required prior 

maintenance. The existing block supports will be replaced by metal pipe suppor1:s set in 

poured concrete foundations. The pipeline will be moved about 5 feet in some areas to 

provide greater separation from other pipelines in the same right of way. An existing 

maintenance road paralleling the pipeline right-of-way will be used to provide access for 

a hole auguring rig and other constructiorl equipment. The location of the replacement 

work is within a portion of the oil field designated as section 33s. An aerial map, photos 

of the work sites, design drawings concerning the new supports, and an overview map of 

the Elk Hills oil field showing location of' section 3 3 S have previously been prov~~ded to 

Commission Compliance Project Manager and are attached. The work was previously 
































